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folds, and by gradual transition lead your whole party
into a cemetery or necropolis (as in dreaming, your
subject will pass from one stage to another without
question).   Here,  again, you let  the faculties have
full play.   One will sit and reflect on boy-hood's days,
and the companionship of friends now gone; another
will plant a rose bush by the giave of a friend—a
little brother or child; a thoughtless youth will shed
abundant tears, real tears, by the grave of his mother
—upon  being  judiciously questioned,   will perhaps
admit that "'he has been rather thoughtless and way-
ward/* "has not been living just as his mother would
like him to do, and now he is truly sorry for it," and
may promise amendment.      (I   have succeeded in
getting many subjects to give up tobacco and drink,
and forego other habits by promises give me in this
state, which they afterwards faithfully adhered to in
their waking state'.   You can continue this pleasing
experiment,  <with its various  manifestations   in the
different subjects, for some little time.   Make your
musician  play some  lively dance   music,   and in a
short time the crying,  sobered, and distressed ones
will forget all about the graveyard and its associa-
tions, and commence with hearty energy to trip the
light fantastic toe in the gay exuberance of the merry
dance.   As soon as you observe them all in interest-
ing or statuesque attitudes fix them suddenly therein,
by a sharp noise (such as the clapping of your hands
together and the stamp  of your foot on the  plat-
form would make, the music suddenly ceasing at the
same time).   The effect is remarkable.   Your audi-
ence will follow each change suggested with interest,
and greet the final tableaux with hearty, unstinted
applause.   Some  operators release or de-mesmerise
their  subjects after each  experiment.   This is un-
necessary—a waste    of  time  and  energy,   without
compensating effect.
You may then take a subject and cataEepse him,
make his body, or any portion thereof, as rigid as a
board. Take one of the foregoing subjects, de-
mesmerise his legs and body by lateral and upward

